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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT





Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
September 14, 2011    -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of August 10, 2011 meeting (attached) 5 min
2. ETMD Priorities   80 min
· Review Budget FY 2012 – Dan L 
i. Approved on 8/10 – discussion on suggested changes  
· Trail Management  

i. Operations 
· Signage update– Tad R  

· Trail Use – Tad R

a. 4 season Trail Use – Jim B

b. Upcoming Event Status – Bob L

i. 10/01 – Be Healthy 5k – KAB  
ii. 10/16 – Harvest Half – KAB   
iii. 8/26/12 – Rev3 Triathlon – Saco-OOB-Scarborough  
iv. Event Policy – Revised draft – Tad R to supply
c. ETMD Fundraiser?

d. SMMC – Bob L

e. Mile Markers 
ii. Outreach
· Turnpike Bridge Opening Ceremony – John A 
· Kiosks – Bob H 
· Southern ET – John A
3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  - 30 min  
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  - Bob H, Tad R
· Kennebunk – Arundel – Biddeford PIN 13341.00    - Tad R; Mike C
i. Bridge Open- Ceremony on the 28th
ii. Arundel –updates parking, equestrian use     

· Scarborough –  019386.00 Bruce G
i. $150,000 design funding awarded for 2012-2013 cycle

ii. Scarborough to provide additional parking along Marsh section

4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
5. Next Meeting – October 12, 2011
6.  Adjourn
Minutes
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
August 10, 2011

Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick

Anita Rosencrantz

North Berwick

-

Wells



-

Kennebunk


Mike Claus 

Arundel


Tad Redway, President  

Biddeford


Dan Letellier, V.P.

Saco



Bob Hamblen, Sec’y; John Sherman, alternate

Old Orchard Beach

Jeffrey Hinderliter


Scarborough


-

South Portland

- 

ETA 1



John Andrews

ETA 2



Jim Bucar

ETA 3



Bob LaNigra 

Executive Director

Carole Brush

Called to order at 8:37 by President Tad Redway.

7. Minutes of July 13, 2011 meeting --  motion to accept as presented by Bob L., 2nd by John, and so voted, 9-0. 
8. ETMD Priorities  
· Budget FY 2012 – Dan L: Carole and I met, went over info on rent, budgeted higher for newsletter last year but didn’t use all. Rent will be higher, Saco Bay Trails is moving out of the office. Should be $1720, rent going up $10/month. Executive Director receives $35/hr, 17 hrs/week, 52 weeks. Projected $3290 loss for FY2011. We can tap the contingency fund if needed. Tad – what expenses have we covered? Carole – signs in Arundel, improvements to Limerick Road. Anita: moves to accept as presented, John 2nd, unanimous. Carole will provide monthly statement on finances to keep all informed through the year.
· Dues status – Carole B: $40K worth of dues deposited recently. All existing members have stayed the course for another year.

· Trail Management  -  


i. Operations 

- Rep needed – Kittery – Tad will call Jon Carter. Has communicated with Jon, expressing that there will be more focus be on south. Anita – Memorial Bridge issues mean a voice is needed. 

- Signage update – Tad R.: Dan Stewart is deferring action, no signs yet. “Signs are due in 2 weeks,” he said, but nothing yet. Bob L. has ordered from Tom DeBruin in Biddeford, can’t wait for Dan. BL: stolen mile mile marker on Marsh, 2nd one has been stolen, this one with the 7’ pole.

- Memorial Bridge -- Anita: closed to traffic, open only to bikes and peds, and very busy with that. Will be closed for 3 years, may be 4. Mike: MDOT may prefer it to be long term ped bridge. Traffic is a mess with just 2 bridges. Sarah Long Bridge has rail line that serves shipyard, and Rte. 1 bypass. Businesses in Kittery, at start of ET, hurt by bridge closing. 

- Policies – Tad R

a. Trail Use – Tad R

i. Events Policy - draft attached. Have seen surge in events, with Saco-OOB segment completion will be even greater. Towns seem to want to shuffle this off to us. Tad edited, added section on submission checklist – seems like minimum of what should be required. Jonh –motion to accept. Bob H. – couple of edits. Bob L.: do we notify Unitil? Carole: yes. Roger Barham wants to be notified, and ETMD should do it. Carole: would like to see request 60 days in advance. The Harvest half-marathon event doesn’t have all approvals yet. Jim: initial request 60 days, and all approvals 30 days? Yes. Bob L.: ‘event’ requests rather than ‘facility’ requests? Yes. Bob L.: $100 fee proposed, how about $50? Tad: Caroline suggested deposit or bond – need to be careful about that. Carole: asked other trails about this, usually it’s municipal property, and no fees. Anita: bike races always involve a fee, we should charge a fee. Mike: reduce fee to $50, 2nd by Bob L., vote fails, 3-5 (Jim, Jeffrey, Anita, John, Tad). Anita: motion to charge $100 and word so that a waiver of the fee is possible, 2nd Jim. John S.: needs contact info. Vote unanimous. Carole will check insurance liability limits. Tad: should be waiver on insurance certificate requirement for smaller events.  Motion by John A. to approve as amended, 45 days, soil disturbance, address and contact info and who check made out to all to be addressed, ‘facility’ will be changed to ‘event’ throughout, 2nd by Anita. Mike: and, the Pres. and ED may change form as needed. Tad: let that be a separate motion. Motion passes, unanimous. Mike: allow the ED to change as needed, with approval of Pres., without Board approval, 2nd John A., Dan: waiver authority, too, and so voted, 8-1, (Bob L.).
ii. Business franchises & licenses – should there be businesses along the trail, and should they be allowed direct access? Mike: Roger okayed spur trail connection to Elementary School, have ordered kiosk materials, welcome suggestions on placement. Will Dan provide signs on Rte. 35 toward Kennebunk Elementary School parking/trail? Corkboard for kiosks: Deering Lumber?
iii. Mike: Unitil wants to know about vehicles on trail, re: new maintenance machine. 

iv. Trail stewards-Carole: paragraph on policy, has drafted for operations manual. Bob H. – move item to next month? Yes. 

v. SMMC – Bob L: update on half marathon? SMMC hasn’t finalized form yet, and never really approved Nick’s Walk. Talked with Charles, Harvest half-marathon promoter, he plans to start and finish on West Cole Road. Filled out event form for Biddeford, notified Biddeford PD, Arundel Mayor(?) said no form required, but will need to notify Sheriff’s Dept. re: crossing Limerick Rd. Porta-potty would be located near kiosk on Limerick Rd., another at turnaround point on Warren’s Way, Kennebunk. Water stops every 2 miles, will carry in along trail. Dan: know not to go on Bass Lane? Yes. Crew will remove trash by noon. $1 mill/3 mill aggregate insurance policy, thru the Y. Signs up week before re: upcoming race. Bob L. asked them to be aware of other trail users. Wanted to remove bollards, but will leave. Will use tripods as mile markers. Parking, assumed use of SMMC office lot, but cannot or will need authorization. Option is to park at Y. John A.: easier to use trail to Kennebunk Elementary School and loop around school? Bob L.: maybe, will mention. Also, benefit 5K coming up on Oct. 1, will benefit ETA, volunteers needed. Form is filled out. 

vi. Mile Markers – Dan: in regard to safety concerns?  Will be Kittery to South Portland, and vice versa. 

vii. Equestrian use -Tad has notified stables, no policy yet. Dan: add policy on waste. Tad: can’t ride a hose on trail, so is moot point. Dan: and if they’re on the trail anyway? Tad: can call the cops on them. Would consider it trespassing. Carole: want signs to that effect? Tad: yes. 

ii. Outreach

· Turnpike Bridge Opening Ceremony – John A.: no date set yet. Will talk with Bruce Pelletier to firm up expectations. Scott Warchol says wait until it’s right. 

· Kiosks – Bob H., see above.

· Southern ET 

a. Response to Dan Stewart policy on future trail development – Tad R – defer to next month.   

b. Outreach Committee – John A. – defer to next month.

c. Future Trail Devel: Tad – will talk to legislators, possible new approach beyond TE, and other MDOT standards. John A.: Dan Stewart can’t think beyond (south of) Rte. 35. 

9. Ongoing Projects:  - 30 min  
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  - Carole: doing well, in summary that went out. I-195 still to come, Mill Brook culvert, too. Common excavation is running higher than projected, so costs are, too. Joel wants contract mod as soon as possible, don’t want to do it twice. Steve Bushey and Ray Lavoie meeting today about possible changes. Joel looking to cut anything possible, Dan saying don’t compromise quality of trail. Overruns nearing $200,000. Trail progressing along I-195 near Hannaford. Plans approved by MDOT, but based on superficial review, not in detail. MDOT its usual slow bill paying, Saco to be paying in, too. Kiosks, too, may be cut – up to MDOT. 

· Kennebunk – Arundel – Biddeford PIN 13341.00  -- defer to next month.

i. Arundel –updates parking, equestrian use     

ii. Bollard spacing updates 

iii. Turnpike Bridge status  

iv. Kennebunk Spur Trail & Kiosk

· Scarborough –  019386.00 Bruce G.

i. $150,000 design funding awarded for 2012-2013 cycle Carole: no news on when money will be available. 

ii. Scarborough to provide additional parking along Marsh section through Sanitary District.

· Other issues: Dan: locked out of trail for mowing, Unitil padlock on gate, Biddeford’s removed. Carole: will call and resolve. Maintenance and emergency are each issues. 

10. Next Meeting – September 14, 2011 – 8:30 a.m., Kennebunk town hall.

11.  Adjourn Motion by Bob H., 2nd Bob L., unan.
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